
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

MAY 28, 2019 

The Sheridan County Commissioners held a special session at 9 A.M. in the 

Commissioners Office, Courthouse.  All members present.  Paul stated that the 

meeting would be conducted in accordance with the provisions of the Nebraska 

Open Meeting Act.  Krotz made a motion to accept the agenda.  Messersmith 

seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  Messersmith made a motion to approve the 

minutes of 5-20-2019.  Krotz seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  

The board met with Jeff Davis the newly hired Superintendent of Buildings 

and Grounds, to review details of his employment.   Davis will be in charge of all 

janitorial positions that are currently employed with the county and will report 

directly to the board with any issues.  Davis will receive a Salary and will not be 

entitled to any overtime/comp time unless approved by the board.  Davis will need 

to be accessible at all times so the County will pay $50/month for reimbursement 

of his cell phone expense.   The County Attorney is drawing up an employment 

contract which will be reviewed at the next scheduled meeting.   

The board discussed the hiring of a budget consultant.  With a phone call 

made to George Klein it was determined that he would not be submitting a 

proposal for the position.  No action taken at this time. 

Road Superintendent, Tom Kuester met with the board to show pictures of 

the flooding along Shell Lake Road.   

Chuck Lemp visited with the board about the possibility of the County 

purchasing railroad ballast from the Cowboy trail from Chadron east.  Lemp stated 

that he was just given the contract for that portion and wanted to give Sheridan 

County first chance at the material.  The board thanked Lemp but felt that this 

year’s budget was pretty well spoken for.   They would discuss it more at budget 

time and they would be in contact with him if interested.   

Adjourn:  12:40  

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Clerk                    Loren L. Paul, Chairman  


